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Town of Aurora 
General Committee 


Meeting Agenda (Revised) 


Tuesday, November 21, 2017 
7 p.m., Council Chambers 


Councillor Thompson in the Chair 


1. Approval of the Agenda 


Recommended: 


That the agenda as circulated by Legislative Services be approved. 


2. Declarations of Pecuniary Interest and General Nature Thereof 


3. Presentations 


(a) Carmela Bourassa, Special Events Coordinator, and Shelley Ware, 
Special Events Supervisor 
Re:  Town of Aurora Platinum Sponsorship Recognition 


 
(b) Julie Stephenson, Youth Programmer, and Shelley Ware, Special Events 


Supervisor 
Re:  Winners of Aurora’s Youth Innovation Fair 


4. Delegations 


(a) Anita Moore, Chair, Governance Review Ad Hoc Committee  
Re: Item R1 – GRAHC17-002 – Council Compensation Review – Final 


Report 
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(b) Chad B. John-Baptiste, representing 2501500 Ontario Inc. and 2540280 
Ontario Inc. 
Re: Item R9 – PBS17-085 – Proposal for Zoning By-law Amendment (a) 


2501500 Ontario Inc. (16003 Yonge Street), File No. ZP-2017-09; and 
(b) 2540280 Ontario Inc. (255 Old Yonge Street), File No. ZP-2017-10 


(Added Item) 


5. Consent Agenda 


Items listed under the Consent Agenda are considered routine or no longer require 
further discussion, and are enacted in one motion. The exception to this rule is that 
a Member may request for one or more items to be removed from the Consent 
Agenda for separate discussion and action. 


Recommended: 


That the following Consent Agenda Items, C1 and C2, be approved: 


C1. Governance Review Ad Hoc Committee Meeting Minutes of October 31, 
2017 


Recommended: 


1. That the Governance Review Ad Hoc Committee meeting minutes of 
October 31, 2017, be received for information. 


C2. Memorandum from Mayor Dawe 
Re: Lake Simcoe Region Conservation Authority Board Meeting 


Highlights of October 27, 2017 
(Added Item) 


Recommended: 


1. That the memorandum regarding Lake Simcoe Region Conservation 
Authority Board Meeting Highlights of October 27, 2017 be received for 
information. 
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6. Consideration of Items Requiring Discussion (Regular Agenda) 


R1. GRAHC17-002 – Council Compensation Review – Final Report 


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. GRAHC17-002 be received; and 


2. That no change in compensation for the Mayor be made at this time; and 


3. That the compensation of Councillors be increased to $36,000 per year, 
fully taxable, commencing with the 2018-2022 term of office; and 


4. That Council endorse, in principle, commercially available Long-Term 
Disability and Accidental Death and Dismemberment protection plans for 
the role of the Mayor only, commencing with the next term of office, and 
that staff report back with respect to details for Council’s final 
consideration and  approval; and 


5. That an end of service transition payment program be implemented for 
the Mayor only, commencing with the 2018-2022 term of office, as 
follows: 


(a) Eligible at the completion of one full term, one month of pay for each 
completed year of continual service as Mayor to a maximum of six 
months’ pay (may be prorated for partial years); 


(b) The amount is paid automatically, and paid if the Mayor resigns or 
does not return to office for any reason other than as outlined in (c) 
below.  In the event of the Mayor’s death while in office, the payment 
is made to the estate; 


(c) No transition payment is paid if the Mayor is removed from office due 
to a judicial process and conviction under the Criminal Code, even if 
having resigned first; and 


6. That no changes be made to transportation allowances, pension, or 
health and dental benefit programs currently in place; and 


7. That staff bring forward the necessary by-law at a future Council meeting. 
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R2. PRCS17-040 – Highland Gate Parkland Design 


Presentation to be provided by Sara Tienkamp, Acting Manager of Parks 


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. PRCS17-040 be received; and 


2. That the Final Parkland Design for the Highland Gate Development 
Lands be approved. 


R3. CS17-037 – 2018 Procedure By-law Review and Proposed Meeting 
Schedule 


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. CS17-037 be received; and 


2. That the final draft Procedure By-law, incorporating Council feedback, be 
presented at a future Council meeting for enactment effective as of 
January 1, 2018; and 


3. That the 2018 Meeting Schedule (Attachment No. 3) be approved. 


R4. PBS17-084 – 2018 Planning Applications Fees 


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. PBS17-084 be received; and 


2. That, in accordance with Section 69 of the Planning Act, Council update 
the Planning Applications Fees By-law as shown on attached Schedule 
A, which increases the 2018 fees for processing of Planning Applications 
by 2.1% (generally) to reflect the Consumer Price Index, and modest 
verifiable increases to the Official Plan, Zoning By-law, and Subdivision 
and Condominium base fees; and 


3. That the amending Planning Applications Fees By-law be brought 
forward to a future Council meeting for enactment; and 


4. That staff be directed to review and amend the Planning Fee schedule on 
an annual basis. 
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R5. IES17-036 – Metrolinx Railway Overpass Multipurpose Tunnel  


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. IES17-036 be received; and 


2. That Council request the Regional Municipality of York and Metrolinx to 
maintain the existing 1.5 meter sidewalk in all future design plans 
associated with the BRCE and the future Rapid Transit/Viva Regional 
Road Expansion projects; and 


3. That any future relocation of the existing pedestrian walkway be 
designed to Town of Aurora standards and funded entirely by the Region 
of York. 


R6. IES17-039 – Request for Approval of Capital Project No. 72272 – 
Stronach Aurora Recreation Complex (SARC) Program 
Room Refresh  


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. IES17-039 be received; and 


2. That Report No. IES17-039 satisfy Council’s conditional budget approval 
for Capital Project No. 72272 – SARC Program Room Refresh in the 
amount of $20,000, excluding taxes; and 


3. That staff be authorized to proceed with Capital Project No. 72272 – 
SARC Program Room Refresh. 


R7. IES17-040 – Purchase Order Increase for Pool Liner Repairs for the 
Stronach Aurora Recreation Complex (SARC) Facility 


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. IES17-040 be received; and 


2. That, in accordance with the Procurement By-law, Purchase Order No. 
1149 be increased by $21,480, excluding taxes, to a total of $113,672, 
excluding taxes, for pool repairs at the Stronach Aurora Recreation 
Complex (SARC) in favour of Nationwide Commercial Aquatics Inc. 
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R8. PBS17-043 – Inflow and Infiltration Reduction Project 


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. PBS17-043 be received; and 


2. That the Mayor and Town Clerk be authorized to execute an agreement 
with a new landowners group and The Regional Municipality of York, for 
an Inflow and Infiltration Reduction Project based on the principles 
outlined in this report, to the satisfaction of the Director of Planning and 
Building Services and the Town Solicitor. 


R9. PBS17-085 – Proposal for Zoning By-law Amendment Application 


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. PBS17-085 be received; and 


2. That the Zoning By-law Proposals from the following applicants be 
accepted as Zoning By-law Amendment Applications: 


(a) 2501500 Ontario Inc. (16003 Yonge Street), File No. ZP-2017-09 


(b) 2540280 Ontario Inc. (255 Old Yonge Street), File No. ZP-2017-10 


(c) Shen & He (15385-15395 Bayview Avenue), File No. ZP-2017-11 


R10. IES17-037 – Award of Request for Proposal 2017-81-IES – For 
Consulting Services to Develop the Town of Aurora’s 
Community Energy Plan 


(Added Item – Referred from Council meeting of November 14, 2017) 


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. IES17-037 be received for information. 
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R11. IES17-041 – Additional Information to Report No. IES17-037 – Award of 
Request for Proposal 2017-81-IES – For Consulting 
Services to Develop the Town of Aurora’s Community 
Energy Plan 


(Added Item – Referred from Council meeting of November 14, 2017) 


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. IES17-041 be received for information. 


R12. PRCS17-045 – Award of Tender 2017-117-PRCS Demolition of Two (2) 
Buildings Located at 52 and 56 Victoria Street in Aurora 


(Added Item) 


Recommended: 


1. That Report No. PRCS17-045 be received; and 


2. That Award of Tender 2017-117-PRCS Demolition of Two (2) Buildings 
located at 52 and 56 Victoria Street in Aurora be awarded to Priestly 
Demolition Inc. in the amount of $111,300 excluding taxes; and 


3. That the Mayor and Town Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary 
Agreement, including any and all documents and ancillary agreements 
required to give effect to same. 


7. Notices of Motion 


(a) Councillor Mrakas 
Re:  Interim Control By-law – Stable Neighbourhoods 


8. New Business 


9. Closed Session 


10. Adjournment 
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Delegation Request 


4:30 p.m. Two (2) Days Prior to the Requested Meeting Date 


Council/Committee/Advisory Committee Meeting Date:


Subject: 


Name of Spokesperson: 


Name of Group or Person(s) being Represented (if applicable):


Brief Summary of Issue or Purpose of Delegation:


Please complete the following:


November 21, 2017 (General Committee)


Request for Council Resolution RE: 16003 Yonge Street and 255 Old Yonge Street


Chad B. John-Baptiste


2501500 Ontario Inc.
2540280 Ontario Inc.


2501500 Ontario Inc. is seeking Council resolution in order to submit a Zoning By-law
Amendment application for a proposed residential development located at 16003 Yonge Street.


2540280 Ontario Inc. is seeking Council resolution in order to submit a Zoning By-law
Amendment application for a proposed residential development located at 255 Old Yonge Street.


✔


Glen Letman September 28, 2017
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Memorandum
Date: November 21, 2017 


To: Members of Council 


From: Mayor Geoffrey Dawe 


Re: Lake Simcoe Region Conservation Authority 
Board Meeting Highlights of October 27, 2017 


Recommendation 


That Council: 


Receive the correspondence for information 


Endorse the recommendations 


Provide direction 


100 John West Way 
Box 1000 
Aurora, Ontario 
L4G 6J1 
Phone: 905-727-3123 ext. 4746 
Email: mayor@aurora.ca 
www.aurora.ca 


Town of Aurora 
Office of the Mayor 
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 Lake Simcoe Region Conservation Authority 
120 Bayview Parkway, Newmarket, ON, L3Y 3W3 
E-mail: info@LSRCA.on.ca  Website: www.LSRCA.on.ca 


 


 
 
 
 
 


 
 
Announcements:  


 
a) General Manager, Corporate & Financial Services 
CAO Mike Walters was pleased to introduce Mark Critch, LSRCA’s new General Manager, Corporate and 
Financial Services, who joined LSRCA on October 2nd. 
 
b) Thanks to Geranium and Friday Harbour  
CAO Mike Walters thanked members of Geranium and Friday Harbour for hosting the meeting, noting it is 
great for Board members to be able to see first-hand how the development community and LSRCA 
worked very effectively together, as will be evident following the meeting’s presentations. 
 
Presentations:  
 
a) International Riversymposium Presentations by LSRCA’s Rob Baldwin and Brian Kemp 
CAO Mike Walters advised that General Managers, Rob Baldwin and Brian Kemp, recently proudly 
represented LSRCA at the 20th International Riversymposium in Australia. He advised that LSRCA was the 
proud winner of the prestigious Thiess International Riverprize in 2009, and that the 2017 winner is the 
San Antonio River in San Antonio, Texas. Both General Managers shared their presentations from the 
symposium. 
 
i) Creating a Public-private Relationship 


General Manager, Planning & Development, Rob Baldwin’s presentation was about creating a public-
private relationship to achieve maximum benefits in the Lake Simcoe watershed.  He noted that intense 
growth and development pressures are common around the world and can often result in conflict 
between approval agencies and developers. This conflict does little in achieving climate change 
resiliency goals, sustainable water management and much more and can result in minimal outcomes 
and increased community conflict.    
 
He went on to note that the Lake Simcoe watershed is and will continue to be one of the most 
significant growth areas in Canada. LSRCA, charged with protecting and restoring the health of Lake 
Simcoe and acting as an environmental extension of municipal government, has adopted an approach 
to change the development culture from “fighting for minimums” to “partnering for maximums”.   
 
LSRCA has been fortunate to partner with a willing and significant developer, Geranium Corporation, 
who also realizes the traditional approach does not work. Together, LSRCA and Geranium have changed 
the relationship to focus on mutual outcomes that surpass all traditional approaches. Mr. Baldwin 
introduced Geranium representatives, Cheryl Shindruk, Executive Vice President, and Shauna Dudding, 
Senior Vice President, who he has had the pleasure of working with on a number of developments, and 
in particular Friday Harbour in Innisfil.  
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Friday Harbour is a 600-acre, 2,000 unit, marina-based village that includes an 18 hole champion golf 
course, 200 acres of nature preserve, a 7.5km trail system and multi-activity beach area. With its 
environmental significance, this large development had a very engaged community of members both 
for and strongly opposed to it. Leaders of both LSRCA and Geranium embraced an approach based on 
science, collaboration, and innovation, which has achieved a positive outcome, socially, 
environmentally, and politically.  
 
This presentation can be viewed by following this link:  Public-Private Relationship 


 
ii) Twinning Success Story 


General Manager, Conservation Lands, Brian Kemp’s presentation was about LSRCA’s twinning success 
story. He explained that in 2009, LSRCA won the International RiverFoundation’s (IRF) Thiess 
International Riverprize for water management excellence, and along with this award LSRCA was 
provided an opportunity to “twin”, or partner, with a developing country, to share expertise in the areas 
of integrated watershed management, flood control, public participation, forestry, recreation and 
environmental stewardship. In 2011, the journey began with LSRCA’s “twin” – the Junta Intermunicipal 
de Medio Ambiente para la Gestión Integral de la Cuenca Baja del Rio Ayuquila (JIRA) and then quickly 
expanded in 2013 to include the Centro Universitario de la Costa Sur Universidad de Guadalajara 
(CUCSUR – University of Guadalajara) and the Watershed Commission of the Ayuquila-Armeria River 
(AAWC). Collectively, the group established a vision to partner to promote integrated watershed 
management in the Ayuquila-Armeria River Basin by developing twinning programs to meet the desired 
objectives and inspire positive social and environmental change in both countries.   
 
Mr. Kemp described the missions undertaken to date, including visits to the Lake Simcoe watershed by 
the twinning partners and visits to Ayuquila watershed by LSRCA staff members, where business plans 
have been developed and workshops have been held. He went on to note that this twinning project has 
established and implemented many positive outcomes and is considered to be the success that was the 
vision of the International RiverFoundation.  
 
This presentation can be viewed by following this link:  Twinning Success Story 


 
Correspondence and Staff Reports:  
 
Correspondence 
The Board received the following pieces of correspondence: 
a) September 22, 2017 letter from the Regional Municipality of York regarding proposed amendments to 


the Conservation Authorities Act under Bill 139;  
b) September 22, 2017 letter from the Regional Municipality of Peel regarding final comments on Bill 139 


- proposed changes to the Ontario Municipal Board Act, Planning Act, and Conservation Authorities 
Act; and 


c) September 26, 2017 memo from TRCA regarding the Greater Golden Horseshoe Natural Heritage and 
Agricultural Systems. 
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Budget Status Report  
The Board received Staff Report No. 44-17-BOD, prepared by Manager, Finance, Katherine Toffan, which 
provided the Board with a summary of revenues and expenditures for the period ending September 30, 
2017. 
 
LSRCA Signing Officers 
The Board approved Staff Report No. 45-17-BOD, prepared by Chief Administrative Officer, Mike Walters, 
regarding a change in LSRCA’s signing officers with the arrival of new General Manager, Corporate and 
Financial Services. 
 
Ghost Canal Wetland Project - RFT #CL-2017-GCWP-001 
The Board approved Staff Report No. 46-17-BOD prepared by General Manager, Brian Kemp, which 
outlined the tender results for the Ghost Canal Wetland Project and recommended that LSRCA retain 
North Gate Farms to undertake the works associated with the Ghost Canal Wetland Project.  
 
 
For more information or to see the full agenda package, please click the link below for LSRCA’s Board of 
Directors’ webpage: LSRCA Board Meetings 
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 Town of Aurora 
General Committee Report No. IES17-037 


Subject: Award of Request for Proposal 2017-81-IES –                                 
For consulting services to develop the Town of Aurora’s 
Community Energy Plan  


Prepared by: Christina Nagy-Oh, Program Manager, Environmental Initiatives 


Department: Infrastructure and Environmental Services 


Date: November 7, 2017 


Recommendation 


1. That Report No. IES17-037 be received; and 


2. That Request for Proposal 2017-81-IES – For consulting services to develop 
the Town of Aurora’s Community Energy Plan be awarded to IndEco Strategic 
Consulting in the amount of $132,660.00, excluding taxes conditional on the 
capital project No.42809 approval in the 2018 capital budget; and 


3. That the Mayor and Town Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary 
Agreement, including any and all documents and ancillary agreements 
required to give effect to same. 


 


Executive Summary 


To receive Council’s authorization to award RFP 2017-81-IES for consulting services to 
develop the Town of Aurora’s Community Energy Plan. 


• RFP 2017-81-IES was issued on August 1, 2017 and closed on August 31 2017. 
• The evaluation determined that the winning bid was made by IndEco Strategic 


Consulting with a total bid price of $132,660.00. 
• The Town was awarded grant funding by the MOECC on August 1st 2017 in the 


amount of $66,330 which represents 50% of the cost of developing the CEP. 
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Background 


A Community Energy Plan (CEP) is a comprehensive long term plan to improve energy 
efficiency, reduce energy consumption and greenhouse gas. It is developed within the 
context of the built environment, land use planning, and growth planning and generation 
and transmission infrastructure. The CEP results in a comprehensive energy plan that 
fosters a culture of conservation, considers the impact of future growth and options for 
local clean energy generation and supports economic development by better meeting 
local energy needs. The CEP will allow the Town of Aurora to integrate energy planning 
into the land use planning process and help develop longer term energy strategies. 


The CEP will consist of a Stakeholder Engagement component, followed by a Baseline 
Energy Study (BSL), Energy Map(s) and the development of a Community Energy Plan 
(CEP). The CEP will identify opportunities for green energy solutions and conservation 
measures meant to support local economic development and community objectives of 
energy and water conservation, waste and greenhouse gas emission reduction. 


The vision for Aurora’s Community Energy Plan (CEP) is “to achieve a healthy 
community that is resilient, adaptable, efficient, and economically viable in how it uses 
and manages energy through new development and retrofits, land use and 
transportation planning, energy generation (including the use of renewables) and 
conservation, and industrial processes in order to reduce its reliance on the use of 
energy and its carbon footprint.”  


Analysis 


Proposal evaluations 


The Request for Proposal (RFP 2017-81-IES) - Consulting services to develop a Town 
wide Community Energy Plan for the Town of Aurora was issued on August 1, 2017 and 
closed on August 31 2017. The RFP set out the Terms of Reference for the project 
which included a description of the scope of work and deliverables. Eighty percent 
(80%) of the evaluation criteria was made up of: 


1. Experience and Qualifications of the Firm and Project Team Members (45%); and 
2. Project Understanding, Approach and Methodology (35%). 
 
Proponents were required to achieve a minimum score of 70% to proceed to the pricing 
phase (56 out of 80 possible points). Evaluation of pricing made up twenty percent 
(20%) of the score. 
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 Proposals were submitted by twelve (12) firms: 
• A Kennedy Consulting Ltd. 
• Burman Energy Consultants Group Inc. 
• FVB Energy Inc. 
• IndEco Strategic Consulting 
• Integral Group 
• Lura Consulting 
• R&B Cormier Enterprises Inc. 
• Ramboll Environ 
• RWDI 
• Sustainability Solutions Group 
• Urban Equation Corporation 
• WalterFedy 


 


Six (6) of the firms scored above the 70% threshold and their pricing was open and 
evaluated. The evaluation team determined that the highest ranked proposal was made 
by IndEco Strategic Consulting with a cumulative score of 80.8% and total proposal 
price of $132,660. 
 
IndEco Strategic Consulting has successfully completed Community Energy Plans for 
the City of Markham, Town of Caledon, Region of Waterloo and the City of Kingston to 
name a few. 
The project is expected to commence in January 2018. 
 


Advisory Committee Review 


Not applicable. 


 


Financial Implications 


The development of the CEP will cost the town approximately $132,660.00. There is a 
2018 budget item to accommodate this cost. Table 2 is a financial summary for Capital 
Project No.42809 as based on the Proposal submitted by IndEco Strategic Consulting. 
A grant of $66,330.00 which represents 50% of the cost of developing the CEP was 
awarded to the Town by MOECC. 
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It is recommended that $148,495 be provided from the Studies Reserve Fund for the 
Community Energy Plan.  


Communications Considerations 


Not applicable. 


Link to Strategic Plan 


Developing a Community Energy Plan will support the Strategic Plan Goal of 
Supporting Environmental Stewardship and Sustainability and the objectives of 
encouraging the stewardship of Aurora’s natural resources and promoting and 
advancing green initiatives. 


 


Alternative(s) to the Recommendation 


1. Council may choose to not award this project.  The Proposal evaluation process 
meets all requirements of the Procurement By-law and awarding this contract is the 
next step in fulfilling the requirements of the tendering process.  If Council chooses 
to not award this contract, than the grant received from the MOECC will not be 
utilized and it is worth $66,330. 


 


2018 Budget   


2018 Capital Project No. 42809 $132,660 


Less previous commitments $0 


Non-refundable taxes (1.76%) $2,335 


Sub-Total $134,995 
Contingency amount (10%) $13,500 


Total Funding Required $148,495 
Funded by MOECC Grant $66,630.00 


Net Town Funding $81,865.00 
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     Town of Aurora 
    Council Report No. IES17-041 


Subject: Additional Information Report Item R8,  
General Committee Meeting November 7, 2017 
Award of RFP – Community  Energy Plan 


Prepared by: Christina Nagy-Oh, Program Manager Environmental Initiatives 


Department: Infrastructure and Environmental Services 


Date: November 14, 2017 


Recommendation 


1. That Report No. IES17-041 be received for information.    


Executive Summary 


The purpose of this report is to provide Council additional information regarding the 
development of a Community Energy Plan for The Town of Aurora.  Development of the 
CEP is required for Aurora to have access to Municipalities for Climate Innovation 
Program, up to $10 million, and estimated at $1.8 billion from the Cap and Trade 
Program. 


Background 


On April 25, 2017 Council passed the following Resolution:  


Whereas municipalities around the world are taking the lead on climate 
change with sustainable and responsible policies that will reduce their Carbon 
Footprint; and 


Whereas municipalities are developing Energy Plans that are both 
environmentally progressive and economically viable; and 


Whereas Aurora’s Infrastructure and Environmental Services (IES) Project 10-
Year Plan has already allocated $100,000 for such a potential project, for 
future Budget consideration; and 


Whereas the Provincial Ministry of Energy has established, and is funding 
through the Ministry of Environment, a Municipal Energy Plan Program, which 
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may offer municipalities matching funds of up to $90,000 to support the 
development of a Community Energy Plan; and 


Whereas Newmarket’s Community Energy Plan received $90,000, Markham’s 
received $90,000, and Vaughan’s received $54,000;  


1. Now Therefore Be It Hereby Resolved That staff be directed to prepare a 
Terms of Reference and a budget for a Community Energy Plan for 
Council’s consideration as part of the 2018 Budget. 


 


Analysis 
 


Community Energy Plan vs Corporate Environmental Action Plan vs Corporate 
Energy Management Plan 
 
The Town has two existing environmental plans. The Corporate Environmental Action 


Plan (CEAP) and the Corporate Energy Management Plan (CEMP). Both of these plans 


consider only actions that the corporation is required to do regarding the facilities, fleet, 


town owned land, staff, town events, purchasing, staff related travel and actions 


whereby the corporation interacts with the environment.  Neither of these plans 


consulted with local businesses, schools, local energy or natural gas distribution 


companies, other governmental organizations in their development, goals or 


implementation considerations. Neither of the Town’s existing plans encourage 


developing relationships, circles of influence, community programs that have the ability 


to encourage or influence behaviour change within the community. Examples: 


• Green development policies can encourage greater sustainable development 
from the building community;  


• Energy retrofit incentive programs can encourage residents to modify their 
homes in a more energy efficient manner; and  


• Implementing recycling or composting waste stream programs in high rise 
buildings, schools and creating or partnering in education and awareness of 
these programs all impact the carbon footprint of the Town as a whole. 
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Corporate Environmental Action Plan (2010) is a five-year action plan that allows the 


Corporation of Town of Aurora to meet its environmental goals. Purpose: 


• Protect and enhance the natural environment; 
• Promote environmental sustainability, integrity and conservation of resources; 


and 
• Create a practice of environmental stewardship within the community 


 
Corporate Energy Management Plan (2013) is a five year plan that the corporation 


will take to increase its energy efficiency, reduce its energy consumption, and minimize 


its environmental footprint. The Town’s vision is to establish a culture of energy 


conservation, while contributing to global reduction of greenhouse gas emissions. This 


plan is intended to assist the Town in complying with the corporate energy management 


planning requirements of Ontario Regulation 397/11 under the Green Energy Act (2009) 


 


A Community Energy Plan (CEP) is a comprehensive long-term plan that serves to 


define community priorities around energy. It explores how energy is and could be used, 


generated, and delivered in the community now and into the future. It aims to improve 


energy efficiency, reduce energy use and greenhouse gas emissions, and foster green 


energy solutions at the local level, while helping to plan ahead for the future growth and 


development, energy generation, delivery and use in a community. 


 
Funding Options for CEP development 
Staff plan to apply for funding to develop the CEP to a secondary grant source, the FCM 


Municipalities for Climate Innovation Program. This grant will not conflict with the MOE 


funding that the Town has already been awarded. 


 
Benefits of developing a CEP 
The CEP will play a key role in attracting quality investment, in ensuring reliable and 


affordable energy, in reducing environmental impacts and in enhancing Aurora’s 


competitiveness. Additional CEP benefits are: 


• Improve energy efficiency; 
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• Retain energy dollars within the community; 
• Reduce greenhouse gas emissions; 
• Improve resident health through improved air quality and increased active 


transportation; 
• Foster local sustainable energy solutions in the community; 
• Support local economic development and green job creation; 
• Design a local energy strategy for a more sustainable, energy secure future;  
• Reduce energy costs and direct these savings to other community priorities; 
• Foster innovation and leadership in energy planning and renewable energy 


development;  
• Support greener development and greener transportation system; and  
• Support energy innovation, economic competitive advantage, local investment. 


  
Aurora’s motivation to develop a CEP 


• Requirement to apply for funding programs – financial incentives available 
through the GHG Reduction Challenge Fund (up to 10 Million);  


• Development of the CEP is required for Aurora to have access to the Municipal 
Challenge Fund, estimated at $1.8 Billion, from the Cap and Trade Program;  


• CEPs required for Partners for Climate Protection (PCP) Campaign Milestones. 
61 Ontario Municipalities are registered for the PCP program; 


• Job creation from energy efficiency, energy generation and associated products 
and services; and 


• Solar, wind, combined heat and power opportunities. 
 
Many municipalities have developed CEPs in Ontario and Canada  
Over the past five years an increasing number of municipalities across Ontario and 
Canada have undertaken the development of CEPs: Mississauga, Sudbury, Kingston, 
Temiskaming Shores, Chatham Kent, Newmarket, Markham, Windsor, Middlesex 
Centre, Bayham, Toronto, Kenora, Durham Region, Waterloo Region, Kitchener, 
Cambridge, Waterloo, Woolwich, Wellesley, North Dumfries, Ajax, Brock, Clarington, 
Oshawa, Pickering, Scugog,  Uxbridge, Whitby, Burlington, Sault Ste. Marie, Caledon,  
Guelph and London. 
 
Currently CEPs are being implemented in Kingston, Vaughan, Chatham-Kent, Sault 
Ste. Marie, Wawa, Temiskaming Shores, Woodstock, Halton Hills, and Oakville.  
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Other municipalities experience and benefits in developing and implementing 
CEPs  


Town of Halton Hill’s states that their Community Energy Plan fulfils the first three 
milestones of the FCM Partners for Climate Protection program by: 


• Creating a community-wide greenhouse gas emissions inventory;  
• Setting a greenhouse gas emission reduction target; and  
• Identifying actions that need to be taken to achieve greenhouse gas reductions. 


For the community as a whole, the Energy Plan sets the following targets:  
• 35% reduction in per capita greenhouse gas emissions by 2031– compared to 


2011 levels.  
• 14% reduction in total greenhouse gas emissions by 2031.   


 
Implementation is projected to:  


• Reduce annual energy costs by $17 million ($271 in total).  
• Create over 200 new jobs.  


 
Newmarket has a 2018 budget request in for the implementation of their CEP. 
Newmarket was mandated to do the CEP through the Region’s OP and Newmarket’s 
Secondary plan. Benefit to preparing plan is access to grant funding. Staff said that they 
had a good experience creating the plan. The Newmarket Energy Efficiency Retrofit 
Program has been set up to generate a return on investment or at the least be cost 
neutral to the Town. The business case to prove this has not been completed to date. 
 
 
York Region’s Climate- Related Initiatives 
 
York Region will be developing a region-wide MEP as a component of the York Region 
Climate Change Action Plan. This will be developed through the Municipal 
Comprehensive review and will address energy use and greenhouse gas emissions 
across a broad range of sectors including residential, commercial, industrial and 
transportation sources. It will also inform official plan policy development to ensure 
alignment between growth management, built environment and energy planning 
decisions to support improved community resiliency. 
 
Local Municipalities in York Region are required to develop their own Energy 
Conservation and Demand Management Plans under the Green Energy Act, 2009 and 
Ontario Regulation 397/11. Local Municipalities are also encouraged to develop 
Municipal energy plans through the Ministry of Energy. The Regional Community 
Energy Plan will leverage and build upon existing community energy plans developed 
by the Town of East Gwillimbury, Markham, Newmarket and Vaughan. 
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Advisory Committee Review 


As captured in the EAC minutes of October 5, 2017, staff had discussed the upcoming 
budget item of developing the CEP. EAC members welcomed the idea of the town 
developing a CEP and that staff obtained a 50% grant to help pay for the plan. 


Financial Implications 


The financial costs are identified in Report No. IES17-037. 


Communications Considerations 


Not applicable. 


Link to Strategic Plan 


The proposed program update supports the Strategic Plan Goal of Supporting 
Environmental Stewardship and Sustainability and the objectives of encouraging 
the stewardship of Aurora’s natural resources and promoting and advancing 
green initiatives. 


Alternative(s) to the Recommendation 


Not applicable. 


Conclusions 


It is an opportune time for Aurora to develop a Community Energy Plan, given the 
financial incentives available for energy efficiency measures from the Ministry of Energy 
& Climate Change. Development of a CEP is required for Aurora to have access to 
Municipalities for Climate Innovation Program, up to $10 million and the estimated $1.8 
billion, from the Cap and Trade Program. These incentives will reduce the costs of 
implementing the actions identified in the Plan, and will further enhance the financial 
benefits of energy efficiency measures for the Town. The CEP is expected to deliver 
practical actions that will translate into measurable financial benefits, efficiencies, 
reduced operating costs, lower greenhouse gas emissions, community awareness and 
corporate leadership. It will not only meet the Towns obligations under the Green 
Energy Act, but will also fulfill its commitments under the Federation of Canadian 
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 Town of Aurora 
 General Committee Report No. PRCS17-045 
 


Subject: Award of Tender 2017-117-PRCS Demolition of Two (2) Buildings 
Located at 52 and 56 Victoria Street in Aurora 


Prepared by: Allan D. Downey, Director, Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services 


Department: Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services  


Date: November 21, 2017 
 


Recommendation    


1. That Report No. PRCS17-045 be received; and 


2. That Tender 2017-117-PRCS Award of Tender 2017-117-PRCS Demolition of 
Two (2) Buildings located at 52 and 56 Victoria Street in Aurora be awarded to 
Priestly Demolition Inc. in the amount of $111,300 excluding taxes; and 


3. That the Mayor and Town Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary 
Agreement, including any and all documents and ancillary agreements 
required to give effect to same. 


Executive Summary 


The purpose of this report is to approve the Award of Tender 2017-117-PRCS 
Demolition of Two (2) Buildings Located at 52 and 56 Victoria Street in Aurora as 
follows: 


• To obtain Council approval to award Tender 2017-117-PRCS to Priestly 
Demolition Inc. 


• Both facilities have been evaluated for the presence of dangerous substances 
• Staff received twelve bids for evaluation 


Background 


Council approved the demolition of 52 and 56 Victoria Street at their December 5, 2016 
meeting.      
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Analysis 


Both facilities have been evaluated for the presence of dangerous substances 


During the tendering period, consultants were engaged to determine if either 52 or 56 
Victoria Street contained dangerous substances that would require abatement removal 
prior to demolition. 


Both facilities received a clean report for both asbestos and lead.  Since neither 
substance is present, demolition can commence upon approval of the tender. 


Staff received twelve bids for evaluation 


Staff released Tender 2017-117-PRCS for Demolition of Two (2) Buildings Located at 
52 and 56 Victoria Street in Aurora the Town of Aurora on September 22, 2017. 


Tender 2017-117-PRCS closed on November 13, 2017 and a total of twelve (12) firms 
submitted Tenders.  All twelve (12) Tenders were deemed compliant. 


The lowest compliant Tender was submitted by Priestly Demolition Inc. at $111,300 
excluding taxes.  The below Table is a breakdown of compliant prices submitted for 
Tender 2017-117-PRCS. 


Firm Bid Amount 
Priestly Demolition Inc. $111,300 
Salandria LTD. $142,000 
United Wrecking Inc. $145,800 
MGI Construction Corp. $163,000 
JMX Contracting $188,000 
Jones Group Inc. $192,000 
Budget Environmental Disposal Inc. $197,683 
GFL Infrastructure Group $199,300 
Highpoint Environmental Services Inc. $218,800 
The Cannington Group $234,000 
Rafat General Contractor Inc. $259,200 
Tri-Phase Environmental Inc. $570,755 


Advisory Committee Review 


Not applicable. 
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Financial Implications 


The approved Capital Budget for Project 81019 Demolition of 52 and 56 Victoria Street 
is $500,000.  The below Table is a financial summary for Capital Project 81019 as 
based on the Tender submitted by Priestly Demolition Inc.: 
 


Approved Budget   
Capital Project 81019 $500,000 


Total Approved Budget  $500,000 
Less previous commitments $7,278 
Funding available for subject Contract $492,722 
Contract Award excluding HST $111,300 


Non-refundable taxes (1.76%) $1,959 


10% Project Contingency $11,130 
Sub-Total $124,389 
Total Funding Required $124,389 


Budget Variance $368,333 


 *Previous Commitments included site surveying, and detailed design costs 


Communications Considerations 


There is no external communication required. 


Link to Strategic Plan 


The Award of Tender for the demolition of 52 and 56 Victoria Street in Aurora supports 
the Strategic Plan in the redevelopment of Library Square.   


Alternative(s) to the Recommendation 


None. 


Conclusions 


Based on the lowest compliant bid submitted for this project and the positive references 
obtained by staff on the past performance of this contractor, staff recommends awarding 
Tender No. 2017-117-PRCS Demolition of Two (2) Buildings Located at 52 and 56 
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